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RPC ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION SUB-COMMITTEE 

August 16, 2021 

MEETING NOTES 

Attendees: Kent Huston (Chair); James Mako (RPC); Peggy Portier (Safe Routes to School) Jonett 

Haberfield (Visit Fairfield County); Terry Fischer (Bike Buckeye Lake), Robin Duffee (Violet 

Township)  

1. Kent Huston called the meeting to order at 2:30 PM.  A motion was made by Terry 

Fisher and seconded by Peggy Portier to approve the minutes of the July 19, 2021 

meeting minutes.  Motion passed 

 

2. Chairman’s Report 

Kent Huston welcomed everyone and introductions of the attendees was made.  Mr. 

Huston reminded the group that the ATC is a recommending body and reiterated the 

importance of the committee.   

  

3. Subdivision Review 

- Magnolia Reserve Mr. Mako gave an overview of the Magnolia Reserve Subdivision 

Preliminary Plan.  The Subdivision is located in Violet Township west of Pickerington 

Road.  The subdivision has conditional approval of the preliminary plan.  The 

development has 33 lots and will have sidewalks unlike Cansada Estates.  The ATC is 

recommending the developer to grant an multi use path easement along 

Pickerington Road. 

- Soring Creek Section 3 Phase 3B Subdivision Final Plat Mr. Mako gave an overview of 

the Spring Creek Section 3 Phase 3B final plat.  The Subdivision is located in Violet 

Township west of Pickerington Road.  This development will include a 8’ multi use 

path along the south and east portion of the subdivision along Glencrest Drive and 

will connect to Pickerington Road. The ATC is recommending the developer to grant 

an multi use path easement and provide grading along Pickerington Road. 

- Mr. Mako gave an overview of the Reserves at Farm Creek Preliminary Plan.  The 

Subdivision is located in Greenfield Township west of Carroll Southern Road and will 

have 38 lots.  The subdivision has several issues that need to be worked out before 

RPC can move forward.  The ATC is recommending sidewalks be constructed 

throughout the subdivision. 
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4. Membership Update- Mr. Mako updated the committee on the full RPC taking action to 

approve Robin Duffee as a full member of the Active Transportation Subcommittee.  

5. Other Business 

Mr. Mako began a discussion on updating the Rolling Forward plan.  Right now, RPC 

does not have the staff in place to undertake an update.  There may be time in 2022 to 

begin at updating the plan.  Mr. Fisher requested that the existing plan should be 

reviewed during the regular ATC meeting and see what sections need updating.  Mr. 

Mako mentioned that refining the corridors in the existing plan should be the focus of 

any updates. A general discussion was held on how and when to update the plan. It was 

agreed that this discussion should continue. 

Mr. Huston made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Portier seconded the motion. Motion 

carried. Meeting adjourned at 3:31 PM 


